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BY EMAIL 

 
November 25, 2019 
 
Laurie Ann Cooledge 
Chief Financial Officer 
Newmarket-Tay Power Distribution Ltd. 
590 Steven Court 
Newmarket ON  L3Y 6Z2 
lauriec@nmhydro.ca 
 
 
Dear Ms. Cooledge: 
 
Re: Newmarket-Tay Power Distribution Ltd. (Newmarket-Tay Power) 

Application to update cost allocation, Board File No. EB-2019-0231 
Application for 2020 Rates, Board File No. EB-2019-0055 

 
Further to the Ontario Energy Board’s (OEB) acknowledgment letters dated September 
13, 2019 and November 15, 2019, the OEB has completed its preliminary review of 
Newmarket-Tay Power’s applications and will commence the processing of the 
applications. The next steps will be communicated in due course. 
 
To allow for the efficient processing of both applications, the OEB has decided that the 
applications will be heard together as a combined hearing, under Board File No. EB-
2019-0055. The Board File No. EB-2019-0231 that was assigned to the cost allocation 
application has been discontinued and the evidence from that proceeding will be moved 
to the record of proceeding EB-2019-0055.  
 
Please direct any questions relating to these applications to Andrew Frank, Advisor at 
416-440-8105 or andrew.frank@oeb.ca. 
 
 
Yours truly, 
 
Original Signed By 
 
Christine E. Long 
Registrar and Board Secretary 
 
c: Michelle Reesor, Newmarket-Tay Power Distribution Ltd. 

mailto:andrew.frank@oeb.ca

